
US inflation supports Fed cut 
next week
November US CPI data printed in line 
with market expectations. Headline CPI 
printed at 0.3% for the month, pushing 
the annual figure up marginally to 2.7%, 
from last month’s 2.6%, while core 
inflation printed at 0.3%, leaving the 
annual core figure unchanged at 3.3%. 
The data supports market expectations 
for a 25bps cut at the next Fed meeting 
on 19 December, which is now almost 
fully priced in. US Treasury yields fell 
directly after the US CPI data but have 
since increased - the 10-year is currently 
up 4bps at 4.26%, while the 2-year is 
largely unchanged at 4.26%.

As widely expected, the Bank of Canada 
cut its cash rate 50bps overnight, its fifth 
consecutive cut, lowering its cash rate to 
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3.25%. The BoC has now cuts its cash rate 
by 1.75% since the middle of this year, 
from its peak of 5.00%. BoC Governor, 
Tiff Macklem, conveyed his concern 
around the Canadian economy as Q3 
QDP was weaker than expected and Q4 
is tracking lower as well, while noting 
that the labour market is still softening 
(the unemployment rate lifted to 6.8% 
in November). However, the statement 

“If the economy evolves broadly in line with 
our latest forecast, we expect to reduce the 
policy rate further” was removed from 
this statement and replaced with “Going 
forward, we will be evaluating the need for 
further reductions in the policy rate one 
decision at a time.” Markets are expecting 
further easing by the BoC, with a further 
65bps of cuts priced in for 2025.

From the Pacific
New Zealand total manufacturing 
volumes fell 1.2% over the September 
quarter, a drop from the June 
quarter’s revised 0.3% increase. Total 
manufacturing sales dropped 0.1% over 
the quarter, down from the June quarter’s 
revised figure of a 0.9% increase. This 
adds to conviction that Q3 GDP, due out 
next week, will print in negative territory, 
with a growing likelihood that it will be 
softer than the -0.2% expected by the 
RBNZ.

Japan’s producer price index (“PPI”) 
rose by 3.7% over the November year, 
up 0.3% on the month. This was the 
highest increase in the last 16 months, 
indicating growing inflationary pressure. 

The increase was led by agricultural and 
fishery goods, up 31.0% over the year. 
BoJ Governor Kazuo Ueda has signalled 
readiness to hike, and markets are 
expecting the BoJ to raise its benchmark 
interest rate either on December 19 or in 
January.

Game on!
Antipodean currencies came under 
further selling pressure overnight. The 
NZD/USD has now lost its 0.5800 handle 
that it was wrestling for yesterday, 
reaching a low of 0.5762 overnight. It 
was a similar story for the AUD/USD, 
which fell to a low of 0.6337. 

There appears to be a ‘risk-on’ move after 
the CPI release as a number of equities 
are trading at all-time record highs, 
notably the NASDAQ index traded at a 
record high, and bitcoin has increased 
over 4.0% overnight to be back above 
USD100k.
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